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Warning-Unit readout and decoding 

from 

EC135 P2 N62UP 

 

 

On May 25, 2017 an EC 135 P2 helicopter crashed during a Single Pilot IFR Training Flight 

near Wimington, New Castle Airport, USA. 

The Warning-Unit was salvaged and sent to BFU in Braunschweig, Germany, where the raw 

data was extracted and decoded.  

The work was performed by Mr. Philipp Lampert, Avionics-Expert of the BFU 

 

 

Arrival of the Warning Unit  at the BFU End of November 2017 
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Overview of damages to the Warning-Unit, Opening December 23, 2017 
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Unsoldering of memory chip  
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Preparing of memory chip for readout 
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Readout raw data and swapped for decoding: 

 

 

 

After readout decoding of the raw data with use of a BFU-program 
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The BFU proposed an additional decoding by the BEA, (Bureau d’Enquêtes et d’Analyses 

pour la Sécurité de l’Aviation civile, Zone Sud - Bâtiment 153, 200 rue de Paris, Aéroport du 

Bourget,   F – 93352 Le Bourget Cedex ) with the use of the official Warning-Unit 

manufacturer L’Hotellier-program 

 

We already requested support and decoding from the BEA but have not the results yet. 

 

Also due to holidays of Airbus we have not their input about the decoding yet. 

  

The Warning Unit and the unsoldered memory chip will be in the storage of the BFU under 

the BFU file-number 17-0587-DX / Aservate 00715 until further notice. 
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Additional information about the Warning-Unit (abstract of a manufacturer explanation): 
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The following Warnings will be noticed and stored by 

the Warning-Unit: 
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